
 
PRESIDENT 

Ikebal Patel – 0419 418 237 

VICE PRESIDENT 

Hafez Kassem- 0420 366 533 

SECRETARY 

Harun Abdullah – 0420 366 531 

TREASURER 

Mohamed Massod – 0420 366 534 

HEAD OFFICE 

932 Bourke Street, Zetland 

Sydney NSW 2017 

PO BOX 7185 SSBH, 

Alexandria NSW 2015 

AUSTRALIA 

Tel: (02) 9319 6733 

Fax: (02) 9319 0159 

admin@afic.com.au 

www.afic.com.au 

MELBOURNE OFFICE 

66-68 Jeffcott Street West 

Melbourne VIC 3003 

AUSTRALIA 

Tel: (03) 9329 1228 

Fax: (03) 9329 1677 

aficmelb@bigpond.com  

AFIC SCHOOLS 

Malek Fahd Islamic School 

Tel: (02) 9642 8766 

Fax: (02) 9642 5479 

 

Islamic School of Brisbane 

Tel: (07) 3841 3645 

Fax: (07) 3841 4320 

 

Islamic College of SA 

Tel: (08) 8340 7799 

Fax: (08) 8340 9988 

Langford Islamic College 

Tel: (08) 9458 5206 

Fax: (08) 9258 5661 

Islamic School of Canberra 

Tel: (02) 6241 9554 

Fax: (02) 6241 5448 

 �
  Halal Certification & Accreditation �
   Muslims Australia Magazine �
   Islamic Schools Projects �
   Zakat & Charitable Services �
   Imams & Religious Services �
   Dawah Work �
  Interfaith Dialogue �
   Political Advocacy 

MEMBER STATE COUNCILS 

Muslim Council of NSW 

Islamic Council of VIC 

Islamic Council of QLD 

Islamic Council of WA 

Islamic Council of SA 

Islamic Council of ACT 

Islamic Council of NT 

Islamic Council of TAS 

Islamic Council Christmas Island 

Member  Societies – Over 100 

         14 July 2009 

 

HE ZHANG Junsai 

Embassy of the Peoples Republic of China 

15 Coronation Drive 

Yarralumla, ACT 2600 

Fax: 02-62735848 

E-mail:  chinaemb_au@mfa.gov.cn 

Dear Ambassador  ZHANG Junsai, 

The Australian Federation of Islamic Councils expresses its profound disappointment at the Chinese 

government for closing   Mosques in the district of Urumqi, which effectively did not allow many 

Muslims to observe one of the compulsory  acts of worship, that is, attending  congregational 

prayers last Friday. 

On behalf of Muslims in Australia we urge your government to restore the  religious rites and 

observances of the Muslim community in the  district of Urumqi by allowing worshippers to attend  

Friday prayers at  Mosques,  at their will without  fear and harm. 

We also reflect on the previous harmonious relations between the communities in the area and we 

are hopeful that the Chinese authorities will ensure that all its citizens can live side by side, 

exercising their religious rites without fear or favor. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Ikebal Adam Patel 

President 

 

 

 


